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Worldwide commemorative pledge ceremonies marked the 34th Chil Il Jeol and 28th Chil Pal Jeol on 
August 4th. 
 
At 7 AM, the Family Federation for World Peace and Unification FFWPU - Korea held a ceremony at the 
Cheonwon Gung Cheonseung Dae Church, attended by about 300 Cheon Il Guk leaders and blessed 
family members. 
 

 
 
The event began with the lighting of the Holy Candle by the Moon Hyo Jin and Moon Yeon-ah families, 
representing the True Family. Participants then offered bows to the True Parents. Following the opening 
declaration by Vice President Lee Ki-sik, a commemorative video message was shown, succeeded by a 
cake-cutting ceremony and a reading of Hoon Dok Hae by Senior Pastor Kim Seok Jin. 
 
Song Yong-cheon, Director of the World Mission Headquarters, offered a prayer highlighting the 



 

 

significance of Chil Il Jeol and the upcoming dedication of the Cheonwon Gung Cheonil Sanctum and 
prayed for the success of Heavenly Unified Korea and a new era of revival. 
 

 
 
Hwang Bo-guk, President of the Heavenly Korea FFWPU emphasized in his speech the importance of the 
Cheonil Sanctum's dedication, marking the beginning of an era of direct divine governance. He urged 
participants to reflect on the meaning of Chil Il Jeol and Chil Pal Jeol, and to work towards national 
restoration. President Hwang also stressed the Korean church's role in leading the new era of Cheon Il 
Guk through witnessing, spiritual growth, and fostering future talents. 
 

 
 
The ceremony concluded with three cheers of Eok-mansei led by Cho Man-ung, President of the Senior 
Pastors Association, renewing their commitment to the successful dedication of the Cheonwon Gung 
Cheonil Sanctum. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


